
Public Notice 

The New Mexico Environment Department (Department) has received an application for a radioactive 
material license from Mistras Group, Inc., records and material will be stored at 402 Energy Ave. Unit 
G&H, Carlsbad, NM 88220. 
 
During the early part of the evaluation period, the Department will review and comment upon the 
application. The Department may, at its discretion, retain consultants to assist in its evaluation of the 
application. Relevant comments and questions received by the Department from various agencies and 
interested parties will be forwarded to the applicant for response. Correspondence associated with the 
application will be on file with the Radiation Control Bureau and will be available for inspection by the 
applicant and any other interested parties. 

The Department has required the company to provide complete plans and other materials concerning, 
among other things, the public health, safety and environmental aspects of the proposed facility. 

The Department will analyze the license application carefully. During this analysis, the application will be 
reviewed to ensure that there are no deficiencies, that the application meets all applicable requirements 
and that there is no reason to believe that the operation will violate any laws or regulations. If the 
Department is so satisfied, it will issue a renewable Radioactive Material License to expire in five years. 

The activities of all licensees are inspected periodically to assure compliance with regulations and license 
conditions. 

The application is available for review at the following location: 

The New Mexico Environment Department 
Radiation Control Bureau 
1100 St. Francis Dr. Suite 2022 
PO. Box 5469 
Santa Fe, NM  87502 
 

It is anticipated that the review period will require about one month. Written comments and requests 
for public hearing will be accepted for 30 days after publication of this notice. Written comments 
regarding this license application should be directed to the New Mexico Environment Department, 
Radiation Control Bureau, PO. Box 5469, Santa Fe, New Mexico 87502-5469. 

NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the 
administration of its programs or activities, as required by applicable laws and regulations. NMED is 
responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning non-
discrimination requirements implemented by 40 CFR Part 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 
1964, as amended; Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, 
Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the Federal Water Pollution Control 



Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non- 
discrimination programs, policies or procedures, you may contact: 

Kate Cardenas, Non-Discrimination Coordinator   
New Mexico Environment Department 
1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050 
P.O. Box 5469 
Santa Fe, NM 87502 
(505) 827-2855  
nd.coordinator@env.nm.gov    
 
If you believe that you have been discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you 
may contact the Non-Discrimination Coordinator identified above or visit our website at 
https://www.env.nm.gov/NMED/EJ/index.html to learn how and where to file a complaint of 
discrimination. 
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